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PASTOR'S REPORT TO ANNUAL MEETING
r "1/12th of a Year"

Our flrst month here has been full of gettlng acquainted with people, settling
nnto a new home and a new routlne, trying to flnd out where thlngs and places are,
and the 11ke.» My flrst worshlp serv1ce as your pastor began the Chrlstlan year as. |
the flrst Sunday in Advent, so it 1nc1uded our first commmnion together as well.
Worship has been‘aIJoy to me, and I hope to all of you also. I have attempted to
follow the format which the congregation is familian with, and have occesionally given
a children'ts sefmon for the little ones;.ﬁhat part.of}the worship is elways fun--you
never know what the children will say or doi -

I have written articles for the Parish Paper, helped compile the time and talent
sheets for commltteereference, and v151ted in several homes. Anyone who wishes
especially to have me call, please let me know(!) and I will come to visit you at
home.

I have taken part. in youth activities: youth fellowship Christmas party, con-
firmation elass, reunion brunch, and taken pictures at various events, which are pinned
on the bulletin board. My first week here included four nights of Colony Meetings at
the Troldahl's, which wefe fun and revealing times of sharing. At those meetings I got
to know more about perhaps 1/3 of the members. I have taken part in the County Choir
Christmas program, gotten acquainted with pastors in our denomination cluster group
and in the Sibley County group (ecumenical). I have done visiting in the hospital and
mursing home,. had one pre-marital conference, no weddings, or funerals, no baptisms,
dedications, confirmations, or new members added during this month. I am happy and
proud to be a member of the church choir, and will continue to do so as long as I am
here. I have met w1th various 1nd1V1duals and a few committees in helping to plan or
complete work. I conducted worshlp on 5 Sundays and on Christmas Eve. We b3gan a
prayer fellowship group to remember the congregation and our community in prayer each

Monday morning between 9-10 A.M. (Everyone is welcome to take part in that; even if



you cannof cohe to the church,vybu cén.prey at“heme or ﬁerk'sometime durihg thatthuh;,
As T look ferward to 1981! there'afe a fewhthings I hope to see happen: gettihg‘
better acqualnted w1th everyone in- the congregatlon is top prlorlty, growing splrltually_
through prayer fellowshlp and Bible study is another goal developlng a Pastor/?arlsh
Relatlons Commlttee and ‘taking a 1ook at the By—laws are two others I share with
leaders of the church. Flnally, 1f you have any suggestlons or ideas, oplnlons or
feellngs about what the congregation or the pastor can do in service to our Lord, pleasee
feel free- to‘tell me. We share a mlnlstry here, all of us are mlnlsters for our, Lord h
and ve have joint responsibility for seeing that the work is done well. God be with

you always!



REPORT OF PRESIDENT

For the Gaylord United Church of Chrlst 1980 was our year of transition. There
wer enthusiastic hellos and reluctant good-bys.  Dick Olmsted rellnqulshed 1nter1m |
responsibilities to Larry Randen who served us for eleven months and did so much to
prepare for the permanent 1eadership'of Dén Britt. |

For me; the prlorltles of my offlce were to insure "bu51ness as usual‘ within the
congregatlon and to help in the process and preparation for a new pastor. Fortunately..
the job was to be shared w1th a loyal church council and dedicated pastoral sea?ch
comnittee. - <

Larry Randen and I met on a fegular basis' to discuss thé'bueineSS'énH concerns

of our congregation., Through these ‘meetings Larry qulckly acqualnted hlmself with our

’
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fcongregatlon and ea51ly became one ‘of us.

To fac111tate the tran31tlon, Larry and I prepared a handbook to be shared with
the new-miﬁiStef aﬁd'ehurehuerganizations. The handbook\docpments the funet%ens and
responsibilities of'evef§ board er~committee‘in our church. |

In October the Search Committee recommended and congregation voted to ¢all Don
Britt as pastor for our churehJI'Donjbegen his ministry in December and will be
formally installed:iﬁfFebfee;y. foer or five members of the Search Committee will.
continue to function as members of a newly formed Pastoral Relations Committee.

Some churches falter during interim periods. Some do, but nef bﬁrS! “The 1980
budget was met. Goals and plans were discussed for next year. Members put forth .
extra effort and our church saw growth and strengths. There was a sense of personal
responsibility for the future of our church which pieased me.,

How easy it would be to relax and "let Don do it." I challenge you and remind
myself that our church will continue to prosper in direct proportion to the committment
.of each member., Some work has been done but much more is just to begin. " Share your
talents, your time, your money and .your prayers. |

May God keep you in the circle of his love.
Barbara Max
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PASTCRAL SEARCH COMMITIEE
: 1980

This committee worked all through this year in pursuit of our goal: to find the
candidate who would most .closely fulfill the needs of this congregation and someone
who really felt icalled to come and serve as our pastor. We weresuccessful and at a
meeting of our members on September 14, 1980, we voted to call Rev. Donald E. Britt
to be pastor. He accepted immediately, the formal letter of call.was sent and we
began to make plans for his arrival. It seemed appropriate.for him to begin his
pastorate on November 30, 1980, the beginning of the church year and of advent. It
has been a smooth transition, and we'as a oommlttee thank every one for your support
and cooperatlon. :

We have completed our evaluatlon process,, prepared a file as a. record of thls process,
and ‘have done some prellmlnary study.relevant to establishing a Pastoral Relations

. Committee. We will present a brief outline of this, commlttee at the annual -

meetlng, for your con31deratlon. o : . :

I want to express myt&anks to all the members of thls commlttee.. Everyone was very
dlllgent and, honest as we worked together. . It was truly seven persons,and our
president, Barbara Max, who are responsible for a job well done. We did have some
fun tlmes, .shared true feelings, and developed trust. We capped our work with an
evening -at the Holiday House, for dinner, accompanied by our spouses and Larry. and
Joanne Randen.. = . , .

Committee members: Jean Feehan, Sandi Knoche, Kathy Tourtellott, Barbara Sneltjes,
I, M, Nelson, George Anderson and Charles Boevers.

JEAN FEEHAN, CHATRMAN

" BOARD OF TRUSTEES
' 1980

1980 was a busy and rewarding year for the Board of Trustees. A plan and design was
chogen for the church sign and the project was completed this summer. - A sidewalk

and some shrubbery was added.to the Parsonage as were some drapes and curtains
purchased for the interior. It was-also cleaned before the arrival of the new minister.
The drive-way was seal-coated as was the parking lot at the church to preserve the
black top.

A copying machlne was donated by Dr. Knoche and a stand was purchased for it. This

should ease the work load for the church secretary. A committee has been formed to
take care of the problems with the sink in the church kitchen. The classrooms and

halls in the Parish Center are scheduled to be redecorated in the near future. A

' new vacuum cleaner was purchased to ease cleaning of the church furniture. Routine
maintenance was cared for as the needs arose. : ,

IKE BAERG, CHAIRMAN



BOARD OF CHRISTLAN EDUCATION
1980

ThlS commlttee of six members met in January for our organlzatlonal meetlng. Jerry-
Hoffman, who was selected chairman, Judy Pinske, elected secretary, Luther ‘Kolstad,
J. J. Salzwedel, Betty Ploske, and Barb Boevers were on this committee, We created
a new position withln our educational program this past year - Caurch Education -
Coordinator. Mrs. Barb Sneltjes accepted ‘this position.- The Board: ‘organized a
Seminar for area church education teachers with Mary Keithahn heading this meeting.
We kelped- with Confirmation Sunday. On May 25th we honored .our graduating seniors. -
Church Vacation Bible School was set in June with the church school potluck on June .
8. We honored the teachers on Church School Sunday. ' Promotion Sunday was-held on
Sunday,  September 7th. The '"Hanging of the Greens" program was agiin put on; the.
date being December 7. The Sunday”School Christmas Program was held durlng church
on December 2%. " ' '. e .

A special thank you to all the teachers, both regular Sunday School ‘and Vacatlon
Bible School, all who helped with the "Hanging of the Greens" and to those others
that helped make our job that much easier. , N
| JERRY :H:OFFMAN,’ CHALRIMN |

T

- DIACONATE BOARD
1980 :

Board members are: Dale Tourtellott chairman, Chuck Boevers, Rollie Berg, Mlke

Nitz, Margaret Hoffman, and Barbara Sneltjes. Commnion was served to the congregatior
a total of seven times throughout the year. The board members met with and discussed
confirmation with the 1980 confirmands.

DALE TOURTELIOTT, CHATRMAN

OUR.CHRISTIAN WORLD MISSION BOARD
: 1980 .

At the 1980 annual meetlng the OCWM budget was ralsed $500 . maklng our total ba31c
support for 1980 $7,140 OO This.has been paid. _ , :

Cur Board collected two spe01al offerlngs this- past year. In March the One Great

Hour of Sharing offering received $292.00. The .promotion filmstrip was shown during
worship.” In October the Neighbors In Need offering recelved $305. 00. The ‘promotional
filmstrip was also shown along with Mements of ‘Concern.. . P

KAREN PETERSON, CHAIRMAN



WOMEN! S G6UNCIL
1980
The past ‘year has been a busy year for our women. The following is a list of
most of cur activities. The first was the 1980 Arnual Meeting. The following
Sunday we served lunch at the Bill Schueler's funeral. )

March 7 - World Day of Prayer at St, Paul's Lutheran Church.

March 15 - Lenten Brunch for our women. The program was given by our interim minister,
Larry Randen. Joan Carlson and Arlene Busse were in charge of the preparatie
for the Brunch. : '

April 27 - Mother & Daughter Banquet with Marilyn Zellman, who spoke on Little People
of the World, and Judy Kreun's students gave a piano recital.

August 8 ~ Ice Cream Social, which was Crazy Days in Gaylord. ' This activity was. under .
the direction of Connie Rieke and Barb Max. . It was held in our church

~ dining area and was very well attended. '

September 21 - Family Nite.. Sister Cabrina was the program, which was puppets, magic
tricks and chalk drawing. Sister Cabrina was a very inspiring person, and
we all enjoyed her program very much, , S o ‘

October 11 --Fall Iuncheon. The program was given by Joanne Randen. It was for the
Park Producers of Minnesota of which she is a Home Economist. She showed us
delicious ways of fixing pork. This was a very .educational program to-all.. ..

who attended. Iois Knoche ‘and Barb Sneltjes were in charge of the food, -
a while Joyce Muck and Marry Ann Wyland were decorating committee. o

November 23 - Pot-Iuck dinner for the Larry Randen family., It was a special day for
‘many of us and thanks to all who turned out for the furewell for lLarry,
Joanne, Heidi and Chris. Hopefully we sent them off with our best wishes
and love for their future. . s :

" December 11 - Annual Christmas Tea. Judy Kreun arranged the program on Christmas earols

around the world. Carol Meyer and Karen Peterson were chairpeople for this..

event. Ruth Circle brought sandwiches and Priscilla Circle furnished-the

cookies. B

We sent. $25.00 to Meals for Milldons and $20 to Charles Hall School for boys. As’ this
year ends, I would like to say thank you to all my fellow officers for working so hard -
‘and cooperating with all our activities. A big thank you to all the behind the scenses
workers. Your names perhaps weren't mentioned but without your help and loyalty many
of these activities wouldn't have been accomplished. I would as all of us, to give the
new President, Joyce Muck, as much cooperation as was given me. .

* MARIE BERG, CHAIRMAN

RUTH -CIRCLE
E 1980

Our circle recycled all the old white table clothes and made dish towels for the use in
the kitchen. The February meeting was held at the Gaylord Library with Judy Pinske
informing us of all the services available-through the library other than books and
also touring it. Two books "Her Name is Woman" and "How to be a.Confident Woman" -were.
ordered through the "suitcase" from the state office. We met in the Fireside Room

‘on April 15 and were presented with a program given by Marilyn Witty and Barbara Nelson
of St. Peter., They spoke to us regarding their work with the Minnesota Valley Associati
for Children with Learning Disabilities of which St. Peter has a chapter. Other guests
were invited to hear this interesting program. Our November offering was used to -

Continued



RUTH CIRCIE‘ 'CONTINUED

purchase some food Supplies for Reva Brltt's famlly and a small gift for each of the
children. We each donated 2 dozen sandwiches for the Chrlstmas Tea held December 1.
Ruth Circle 1981 officers are: Iois Knoche ~ Chairman ' L
Karen Peterson - Vice Chairman
Sandi Knoche - Secretary, treasurer

. HARRIET TROLDAHL, CHATRMAN

CPRISCILIA CIRCIE " . . .

1980 . S . . s _> i ~‘,«',9“

Our main work proaect for the year was making crib qullts. SeVeral were sold durlng
the year and one was donated to the Hospital Aux111ary for their bazaar. - :

Larry Randen visited us in January to get acqualnted. Silvia Ocampo was our February
guest and told us about her native country of Bolivia - it's climate,

agricultural products, and mineral resources. In May we invited quests for our annual
pot-luck luncheon. Larry Randen spoke about Ascension’ Day. For our September field
trip we visited the Sibley County Historical museum, followed by lunch at the Holiday
House in St. Peter. We were in charge of the December birthday party at the Lakeview
Home. The week before Christmas we del1vered thlrteen fruit baskets to our shut-lns.

Memorial gifts were given to the Oldenburg and Lemke famllles.' TWenty-flve dollars wap
sent to the Meals for Millions Foundation. A string of miniature llghts was donated
for the Christmas tree 1n.the narthex. S e

Genise Schueler and Glorene Sommers joined ourvgruop this year. We“ﬁeloome am&ome
-who would. like to join us. :

MEREDITH JOHNSON, PRESIDENT

RN
~ MEN'S FELLOWSHIP

1980 N R

The Men's Fellowship group participated in the usual project during the church year. ,
The first one being the Thursday morning Lenten breakfasts. Our church hosted the first
one and the five other churches followed on each Thursday durlng Lent. On Maundy -
Thursday our own group had a breakfast with only our members in attendance. There were
14 attending and the discus31on which followed the breakfast was led by Larry Randen.

We also served the ‘meal at'ﬁhe]ﬂother & Daughter banquet on April 27. The work details
were chaired by Ken Bull,food; Cal. Schrupp, serving; and Dayle Tourtellott, clean-up.
A1l the crews had plenty of help and an excellent meal was served.,».g. .

We also had our annual sweet corn feed 1n September.. About 40 men and guests were in
attendance. The swéet corn was’ furnished by Green Giant. - We also. had bologna and rol
assorted salads and tomatoes whlch were furnlshed by some of the men. ; .

Treasury beglnnnng baJance vas. $285 2 and ‘the’ endlng balance was $295‘89
DON SWENSON, PRESIDENT



CAMP COMMITTEE
1980

The Camp Committee had a successful and prospefous year and we were happj to'shaie
that prosperity in a number of ways. -

In‘addition to Sunday morﬁing coffee and fellowship, a supply of styrofoam cups and
rapking has been provided for use at numerous church functions.- The Christmas trees
decorating our sanctuary and fellowship hall were also purchased with camp funds.

The purpose of this committee - the promotion of .Chrigtian camping - was addressed

in two projects this year. Eight young people participated in Minnesota Conference sum
camping programs, and Larry Randen was commissioned to produce a media presentation
promoting those programs. Plans. are being made for sharing this presentation

with the conference as well as using it at home. - L

‘Thanks to-all for~your continuéd’support and .generosity.

SANDT KNOCHE AND BARB MAX.

' CHRISTIAN ENLISTMENT COMMITTEE REPORT
‘ U 1980 A
| We wish to'report;fhe’fdilowing“sﬁhmary‘of theaColony Meetings held December. lst
- thru the 4th. Approximately 75 friends and members attended. Some individgal
comments are omitted to keep the report reasonably short, but they are on file in

the church office. Pastor Don invited each person present at the'colony_meetings to
tell about themselves and. express their feelings-conce:ning‘thé following questions:

WHAT DO YOU LIKE ABOUT ‘OUR CHURCH? ... -~ . . ., S ' -
L Freedom of thought = =~ “L. .o o T C
Friendliness . .- e L S
Choir, music (the organist.and:the direcor) -
Coffee hour ~ ;.. - i S
Melting pot of people from different backgrounds
Opportunity to work closely with youth . .
There has been more involvement since our new beautiful building has been
built, during the time we had two interim ministers and the hiring of a
permanent minister.

.
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QO W N

WHAT WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE CHANGED IN OUR CHURCH?

1. Strengthen Sunday School and work more with the youth.

2. Lets not have any major changes for awhile.

3. Requests: Repaint the purple sunset, ring the church bell, choir
procession, paint the rooms in the Educational Building, ushers at all
funerals, more familiar hymns, communion served more often, vanity in
ladies restroom, sink or dishwasher for kitchen, more lay leadership,
install a free standing cross and a baptismal font in the front of the
Sanctuary.

The 1981 proposed budget was discussed. The Time and talent and financial pledgss
were distributed and discussed. Most of the pledges were turned in the same night.

Continued



CHRISTIAN ENLISTMENT CONTINUED
The total amount of the financial pledges received to date 15 $39, 821.00.
Anticipating that our loose plate to be $15OO 00 for 1981, we should have $41,321, OO
to operate our church ofr 1981, v _ v

DAYLE AND HARRIET TROLDAHt; OHAIRMAN.

MEMORIAL AND FURNISHING COMMITTEE
o 1980 : .

The members of -the Memorial andFurnlshlngCommlttee in¢ 1980 were Jean Feehan, whose ;,
term expired January 1, 1981, Arlene Busse and Doris Anderson. -

The committee met several times during theyear to discuss our plans. and our needs.
There were two major purchases. The stained glass window which has recently been:
placed in the narthex of the church is the gift of Mr. and Mrs. I. M., Nelson and

Mr. and Mrs. Dayle Troldahl, given in honor of the 50th wedding anniversary this
month of John and Julia Estenson. It will be dedicated_at some future_Sunday morning
worship service., The Memorial Committee was asked to choose the des1gn of the.
window, and on October 7 made a trip in to the Gaytee Studios in Minneapolis, where
with the assistance of Mr. Salisbury of that dompany, a tentative choice was made.
A color drawing of the proposed window as ‘sent out for the. approval of the'donors,
and the window was ordered; made up, and was delivered and installed on Monday,
December 22. The richness of color and Christian symbolism'will enhance the beauty
of our church and glve enJoymeLt to our members and- frlends for years to come.

14

On October 7 a standlng easel for the mduntlng of the bulletln board was- purchased
from Memorial Funds, and is now being used. = c : R

The committee also met with Genise Schueler concerning her wishes for a'memorial to

her husband, Wilmer Schueler. She expressed the desire for something of a "welcoming
nature" to people as they enter the church. A wall unit or desk were among other.. _
suggestions. A second trip to Minneapolis was made on November 4. to investigate those
possibilities. A wall unit and an oak desk were chosen for her approval, and Genise
chose the oak desk which now stands in the narthex. It was dedicated on November 23
by our interim pastor, Larry Randen at the Sunday morning worship service. A pen. P
set was later purchased with other memor1a1 funds and placed on the desk to be used
with the church guest register. - - .

DORIS ANBERSON, SECRETARY




Memorial and Furnishings Committee
Financial Report
January 23, 1979

Receipts: ' Not Designated

Altar Furniture Building Fund
_ Michaels $ 110.00 S L
» +. v Gertrude Patterson 15.00 S
Grace Olson , 505.00 - 55.00
George Mueller - 174,25 - e
W. C. Oldenburg ' 69.66. e - A
Marlys Rowland - ’ $1,166.00 - - - - $ 10,00
Gerald Manthy 250,00 BB
Harry Knobel L - 50,00
Vina Mellquist - L ' - 75,00
Walter Thompson . 857.33 (c. table) . B
Eva Feehan 410,00 - e
Delbert Rieke 140.00 ..
Oliver Erickson © 10,00
Checking Account: 92.28
.. " Vina Mellquist $50.00
Edward Schnleitner $22,00
Total Memorial Account $3,989.52
Memorial and Furnishings Committee
Financial Report '
January 24, 1979 thru January 10, 1980 .
Balance in Savings Account - $3,989.52
Receipts: Memorials and Gifts
Mr. Walter Thompson 1,369.67
Mrs. Grace Olson 25,00
Mrs. Joy Gray 50,00
Mr. ‘Art Peterson 5.00
Erwin Thoele (gift) 200,00
Interest for one year 53.93
Total $5,693.12
Disbursements:
Designated to the Building Fund $ 432.28
Pulpit, Marlys Rowland Memorial 1,166.00
Communion Table, Walter Thompson Mem. 2,227,00
Clergy Seats, Grace Olson, Gerald Manthey,
W. C. Oldenburg Mem. 770.00
Upholstering chairs 48.35
Bulletin Board and Table Easels 81.25 -
Ushers Table 286,14
Table for Narthex, Eva Feehan Mem. 0.6
Total $5,440.71
Balance on Hand, January 10, 1980 $ 252.41



Memorial and Furnishings Committee
Financial Report
January 10, 1980 thru December 31, 1980

‘Balanpe.oﬁrﬂénﬂ KR R e ; $ 252,41
Receipts: S -
UCC budget allowance $300.00
W.  C. Schueler Memorial 400.00
Mrs. Wm. Lemke Memorial 5.00
Gordon Oldenburg Memorial . 10.00
Pledge . ... 100.00
Donations - - 20.00
Interest, 3 quarters 17.90
o Total - $852.90
Total Income | $1,105.31
Disbursements:. = . . . o,
Table easels $ 25.50
Two Krueger Tables 205.02.
Coffee servers 60,00
Oak Desk . 455,00
Floor easel 45.00
Pen desk set 26.50
Total $817,02

Income less disbursements: Palance on Hand 12-31-80 $ 288.29"



ANNUAL REPORT OF THE CHURCH TREASURER
; 1980

1980 RECEZPTS:

1980 Pledges and other envelope givings « ¢ ¢ o o o 0 o
IDOSQ pla'be Offerlng° L N P I I e s & s

Special Offerings (see itemized 1lst under Benevolences)

Chllrch SChOOl Offermgs L4 . ‘e L4 0 » . . * L] * ) . . . . . .
M:Lscellaneous o & & e o e o o .o o »o e o e & o o+ o & 8 ¥

Transfered from building account
Bank Balance January 1, 1980

BENEVOLENCES ¢

Basic Support of Minnesota Conference

and World and Homeland Ministries

Special Budget Gifts:
Minigterial Relief . . « ¢« o o
Tri-Seminary (UTS, CTS, Eden) .

Conference Dues + « + & « W' '« .
Minnesota Conference Paper . .

Special Offerings: (NofiBﬁdgeted)
One Great Hour of Sharlng . e e
Neighbors In Need « o 4 o ¢ « o &

TOTAL
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: ‘

Curriculum and Supplies « « « « & &
Church Library o« « o s 60, 0 o o o
Workshops and Conferences « « « « .
Family Advent Program . . . . . . .
Bibles e s s e s e e e v s e
TOTAL

MUSIC: ‘
Organists « v o v ¢« v o v ¢4 o & &
Choir Director . .« « o ¢« o ¢ o o« &
Music Supplies « o ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ o » &
Music Workshop . . oo o & o & .+ &
. S TOTAL

® e e e o

e o & ¢ o

. « o e . -

TOTAL RECEIPTS B

* s .

* o o s o .

BENEVOLENCES

« & e

<O"',' .,'

o ¢ o »

MUSIC.

HRISTIAN

s s s o o

a4 & o o e »

. .
e o . o

o . .

" o & ® @

* s s e

.
]
.
L]
*
.
.

e e e 8

- $42,052.00°

1,478.83
597.00
290.35
1 132.70
500.00

941.13
b45,992.01

Actual

§7,140.00

200.00
300.00
124,65

50.00

. 292.00
. 305.00
58,411.65

B

et s i o .

" @F‘ ""8"14 32

$ 915.00
120.00

- 129.31
_20.00

F 1,983



TREASURER' S REPORT FOR 1980 - Continued o
g : ' Actual -

ADMINTSTRATION: ) u 1980
Tnterim Pastor « « o « o o o o o o 0 o $10,944.30
Minister!s Annuity . .« « ¢« o0 0 « 4 & 0 1,251,05
'‘Minigtert!s .Car Allowance . « « +J)o + & - 1,035.33
Minister!s Health Insurance . « « + .« - 1,004.34
Ministel"s Libl‘al‘y s e o & & 0@ -0 ‘0 ,'i’ .""""'-'T“"“
Pulpit SUPPLY o « o o ¢ o 0 el o a e 202.50
Continuing Education « o o o-0 o o o o =eme—eee
Utilities -~ Pastor « « « ¢ o & ¢ o & & 110.00
Social Sécurity - Pastor « « « « « o & 615.70
Housing o « o o o o « o ¢ o ¢ o s o & 1,310.00
GLft -~ RaNden o o v o o o o o o o o 200,00 -
Moving EXDPense o.o o o« o o o s o, 0 o o 1,425.85
Standing Boardsg and Committees:

Diaconate Board . « «. ¢ v ¢ o o « & $ 12 50
Our Christian World Mission .. .. « . 7.86

. Chancel Committee . ¢ v o +.¢ o & & 32.76
Miscellaneous o o o o o ¢ o oo e, .. . ——
Secretarly 4 o 0 0 0 0 0 0 0000 e 709.75
Social Security . « o ¢ o o 4 0 oo v 43.49
Search Committee . . ¢ « o ¢ o ¢ o & ] 677,34
TOTAL ADMINISTRATION ) » 19 582.717

OPERATION: ,

Church supplies « « « o'¢ o« o o o o « $ 1,865.62
Flectricity . « ¢ ¢ ¢« v v ¢o0 o o o & 721,35
Water and Softening Services, . . ]
and Garbage Hauling . « « o « « .+ . _ 162.27 °
Insurance .« « « o ¢« o o . . . e e 3,582.00
Fuel 0il, Gas (Parsonage, Church and ; )
Parlsh Center)e « « o o o o o o o5 . 3,136.7
Telephone « o o o o o o o o o o o o o 520.10
‘Miscellaneous o+ « « o+ e e 138.6
L TOTAL OPERATION . F10,126.70

MAINTENANCE: L N ‘
Custodian's Wages .« « o o o « o .,; o $1,98.75
Social Security Taxes o « o o « « o o . 120,68
Custodian's Supplies « « « ¢ « o o o 562.41
General Repairs (Church & Parsonage) . 1,079.96
Organ Repalr o o « o ¢ o ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢« o __ mmom=——

TOTAL MAINTENANCE ) 3,791.80

GRAND TOTAL - Benevolences and Home

EXDENSE o+ o o o o o o o o o $43,911.55
Bank Balance, Januwary 1, 1981 . . . .. . 2,080.46

$45,952.01



BUTLDING FUND REPORT .

1-1-80 Balance in checking account

Sale of car

Memorial contributions designated
for this fund

Anniversary contributions designated
for this fund

Contribution d931gnated Trust Fund

Pledges paid

1-1-81 Balance in checking account

‘Transfered to Furnishings Fand - |

$3, 148 32
300.00

80.00
185.00

50.00
560.00

Transfered to General Account~Equ1pment

' Conklln & Sons - shrubbery

$4, 323 32

$3,312.92
300.00
500.00

210,40 =
$4,323.32

-

Received contrlbutlon to’ Trust Fund $7 OOO OO - Sav1ngs Certificate 6 years,

1nterest 744 per annum,

- CAMP FUND
1-1-80 -Balance in Sav1ngs Account $ 413.32
Contributions: 696.82
Interest 22,01
1-1-81 Balance in Savings Account - - $ 435.00
Films ‘ 40.50
"Camper fees 420.00 - -
Nativity Set 38.00
Supplies . 86.15
‘Camp slide presentatlons 53.00
Flower Shop _ ' 59.50
$1,132.15 $1,132.15
§
SPECIAL MUSIC FUND
1-1-80 Balance in Savings Account $ 288, 97
Interest received : 13.66 ‘ _
1-1-81 Balance in Savings Account $ '14"
Gowns 188,67
Folders 74.30

Music supplies

$ 302,63

5 aowzf 6‘§ .



CHURCH OFFICERS

Including Nominees As Selected
. By Nominating Committee

January, 1981 '_
*Designa-bes Nominees .. . . - . o o
OFFICE TERMINATES AT ANNUAL MEETING IN JANUARY “OF YEAR LISTED BELOW

£

PRES IDENT , - FLOWER COMNITTEE AR
*Charles Boevers PO 1982 ¥Florence Jones s 1982
' *¥Lois Knoche 1982
VICE-PRESIDENT
*¥Jim Peterson 1982 *PASTOR-PARISH RELATIONS COMMITTEE
L .7 '*Jean Feehan ' * _ 1984,
IREASURER ~ . t" - " "%George Anderson 1983
*T.. M, Nelson 1982 ¥Kathy Tourtellott- - ° 1983
BN e ¥Sandi Knoche 198/,
SECRETARY T C *¥Barbara Sneltjes 1982
*Sandi Knoche , S 1982~ *TRUST FUND COMMITTEE L
e -l - *Robert Busse - . . 1982
DIACONATE BOARD o *¥Dayle Troldahl . - -* -~ - 1983
Barbara Sneltjes ‘ . 1982 , *¥Ralph Jones L 1984
#Dale Tourtellott 1982 '
Michael Nitz : © 1983 : CHATRMAN OF USHERS
Margaret Hoffman .. ,71983 ¥Calvin Schrupp - 1982
¥Connie Rieke o 198/ ' '
*Ted Pinske . 1984 CHAIRMAN OF MEN'S FELLOWSHIP
¥Bill Cowell R 1984 *Ray Pioske 1982
BOARD OF TRUSTEES o CHRISTIAN ENLISTMENT
David Nelson 1982 © % Al and Kay Hawkins =~ 1982
Darrell Kreun 1982 e Co
Ron Max - 1983 CHURCH HISTORIAN. g 5
Ralph Jones 1983 #Margaret Thompson ' 1982
*Don Swenson 1984 T
*¥Sue Tessmer 1084 WOMEN'!S COUNCIL , L
o - A — #Joyce Muck 1982
OUR_CHRISTIAN WORID MISSION
Karen Peterson R 1982 NURSERY CHATRMAN
Ella Baerg - oy 1983 #Sylvia Turbett 1982
-~ Laura Estenson . 1983 ,
%Scharlene "Crousore ' " 1984 MEMORIAL COMMITTEE
*Eunhice Gasow : 1984 Arlene Busse oo 1982
; Doris Andefson ~ -~ -1983
BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION = #Meredith Johnson = 198/,
Judy Pinske - 1982 . -
J. J. Salzwedel , 1982
Barbara Boevers 1983
Betty Pioske ' 1983
*Kenneth Bull <.~ - 1984

* ; s " 1984
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